
Weekend Masses 
 Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m. 
 Sunday: 9:00 a.m.  
 Brazilian Mass 12:00 noon  
 Rev. Herivelto Pereira, C.SsR. 
 
Weekday Masses  
 (in the lower-level Chapel) 
 Tuesday - Friday:  9:00 a.m.  
 
  

Bible Study 
 Wednesday: 9:30 - 10:15 a.m.  
 
Holy Days 

 7:00 p.m. (Vigil) and 9:00 a.m.   

St. Charles Borromeo 

Pastor:  Rev. Gerald F. Finnegan, S. J.    
Parish Secretary:  Lucille Hannon 

Business Manager: Christine Daneault 

Religious Education Director:  Donna Zannelli   
                (401) 766-2890 

Music Ministry:  Wayne and Becky Kilcline 

Office of Community Services & Advocacy 
    Woonsocket Satellite:  Amy Saramago  
                     (401) 762-2849  

Cemetery Care: Jack Marzini, Superintendent 
    Ken DiPardo,  Assistant 
                                   (508) 883-6838 

190 North Main Street      
Woonsocket, RI  02895 
Phone:  (401) 766-0176    

Fax:  (401) 766-0185  
www.stcharlesborromeo.com 
fr_finnegen@stcharlesborromeo.com 

rectorysaintcharles@gmail.com 

 

If you are new to the parish, WELCOME! 

Please introduce yourself. We want to know you and to serve you.  We hope you will  
favor your parish with your prayers, your presence, your talents and your financial  
assistance - according to your means.  

September  22, 2013 
Twenty-Fifth                                                                                                                  

Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 

http://www.stcharlesborromeo.com
mailto:fr_finnegen@stcharlesborromeo.com
mailto:rectorysaintcharles@gmail.com


 

 
 

 

Let us make an act of faith in the power of 
prayer and believe that all the prayers 
which Pope Francis asked us to pray to 
avoid an increase of the war in Syria have 
been effective, at least in the sense that our 
nation is not going to attack Syria immedi-
ately. But we should keep praying that Rus-
sia and then the United Nations will help 
not only to remove chemical weapons from 
Syria but also to put an end to the war 
there. So many people have died already, 
and so many have been forced to leave 
their country. 

 As our planet becomes smaller and small-
er, wrapped in consciousness through the 
miracles of modern technology, war should 
become obsolete, at least on a large scale. 
But small wars—and that would include civil 
wars—could continue. As long as they do, 
there is still  work to do for all of us to 
make our world more human. 

 We have had a few projects going on here 
in our parish. The first was the sound sys-
tem. It seems to be working well—except 
when the pastor doesn’t replace the batter-
ies. Now the work on our doors is almost at 
an end. They look beautiful. Next is the 
installing of two air-conditioning units in the 
basement which we can use when it is too 
hot to use the church. They will also make 
it possible for us to use the basement for 
other purposes during the warm weather.  

 We begin the fall of the year with school 
for the children and the Autumnfest for all 
of us. Our CCD classes will begin on the 
sixth of October, following the 9 A.M. Mass. 
May they go well! 

 

~Fr. Finnegan, S.J. 

Last Weekend’s Offertory 
 
Offertory Envelopes $ 1,620.00 
Loose Money  $    408.00 
   __________ 
Total   $ 2,028.00 
 
 
 
 
 

This Week’s Mass Intentions 
 
Saturday - Sept. 21 4PM -  Kathleen “Penny” Rondeau 
 

Sunday - Sept. 22         9AM -  Thomas A. Flood 
 

Tuesday - Sept. 24 9AM - Paul “Zeb” Rich 
 

Wednesday - Sept. 25   9AM  - People of St. Charles 

 

Thursday - Sept. 26 9AM - Mass of the Day 
 

Friday -  Sept. 27  9AM -  Mary P. Bowers 
 

Saturday - Sept. 28  4PM -  Mary Dailey 
 

Sunday -  Sept. 29 9AM - Judith & Manuel Moreira 
             Antonio & Maria Rijo  

Scripture for the week of September 22 

22 SUN Am 8:4-7/1 Tm 2:1-8/Lk 16:1-13 or 16:10-13 
23 Mon Ezr 1:1-6/Lk 8:16-18 
24 Tue Ezr 6:7-8, 12b, 14-20/Lk 8:19-21 
25 Wed Ezr 9:5-9/Lk 9:1-6 
26 Thu Hg 1:1-8/Lk 9:7-9 
27 Fri Hg 2:1-9/Lk 9:18-22 
28 Sat Zec 2:5-9, 14-15a/Lk 9:43b-45 

29  SUN   Am 6:1a, 4-7/1 Tm 6:11-16/Lk 16:19-31 

“He must increase, I must decrease.” 
~St. John the Baptist  



CHRISTMAS BAZAAR COMMITTEE MEETING  
will be on Monday, September 23 at 6:30 PM. 
 

SAINT FRANCIS FEAST NIGHT OF SCIENCE 
AND FAITH WHEN CARING FOR CREATION 
HITS HOME: LOOKING AT CLIMATE 
CHANGE- GLOBALLY AND LOCALLY - on Fri-
day, October 4 - 6:00PM to 7:30PM  
What  does the science say about Global Climate 
Change and its effects?  What are local scientists 
and experts finding about trends locally?  What 
are communities doing in response?  Find out at 
this special night of Faith, Science, and Communi-
ty Building! For more info and to register, contact 
Paola Lois at (401) 421-7833 Ext. 220. 
Take the St. Francis Pledge A promise and a 
commitment by Catholic individuals, families, par-
ishes, organizations and institutions to live our 
faith by protecting God’s creation and advocating 
on behalf of people in poverty who face the 
harshest impacts of global climate change.  
 

“ONCE UPON A NIGHTMARE” - AT THE 
HAUNTED LABYRINTH 2013 
September 27-29, October 4-6, 11-13, 18-20, 25-
27 and 30-31.  Open 7PM until the last person 
screams.  Admission is $10. Rejoice in Hope Youth 
Center, 804 Dyer Avenue, Cranston, RI.  Rain or 
shine/indoor waiting.  All proceeds to benefit Re-
joice in Hope Youth Center.  Visit 
www.hauntedlabyrinth.com for a $1 off coupon. 
 

GENTIVA HOSPICE is looking for caring and 
compassionate individuals to provide companion-
ship to our patients and support to their families.  
It could very well change your life and definitely 
make a difference to someone during the end of 
life’s journey.  Tuberculosis screening, background 
check and orientation is provided at no cost to the 
volunteer. For more information or to sign up for 
training, please call Samantha Koehler, Manager 
of Volunteer Services (401) 738-1492 or e-mail 
Samantha.Koehler@Gentiva.com   

9th ANNUAL HUMAN LIFE GUILD DAY - 
This year’s event will be held on Saturday, Sep-
tember 28, 9AM to 4PM at St. Philip’s Church in 
Greenville.  Bishop Tobin will be the main cele-
brant and Rev. Christopher Mahar will be homi-
list for the 9AM Mass. Following Mass there will 
be a reception with the Bishop in the parish cen-
ter with a conference that will include education-
al talks reflecting the latest life-related issues, an 
overview of diocesan pastoral care programs 
available for men and women and opportunities 
to become involved in diocesan programs.  All 
are invited to attend the Mass, but pre-
registration for the conference that will follow 
and the cost is $25 per person.  Deadline to reg-
ister is September 21.  Call Carol Owens at (401) 
421-7833 x 218 
 
SISTERS OF MERCY NEED YOUR HELP - 
Mercy Ecology, Inc. is holding a Raffle Fundrais-
er - a Raffle for four New England Getawyas: 
Watch Hill, RI, Scarborough, ME, Madison, CT, 
and Jay Peak, VT. Tickets are $25 or 5 for $100.  
Drawing will be on December 21.  See bulletin board 
for more info or call New Dawn for tickets (401) 333-
1341.  
 

A PRO-LIFE ROSE SALE TO HELP THE Mother 
of Life Center will be held after the Masses on 
Saturday, October 5, and Sunday, October 6. All  
Proceeds from the sale will benefit the Catholic pro-
life counseling services provided free to women who 
come to the Center’s offices.  Thank you for your sup-
port.  
 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR AUTUMNFEST 
FRY BOOTH: Both young and adult volunteers 
are needed to help in the Father Marot CYO Fry 
Booth with boxing fries, passing fries, serving 
chili/cheesesauce, running/cleaning, cooking 
(21+), cashiering (21+), and counting sales 
(21+). Your help will make the annual Father 
Marot CYO Center French Fry Booth a great suc-
cess! To volunteer, please call the CYO Center at 
(401) 762-3252. 

 

http://www.hauntedlabyrinth.com
mailto:Samantha.Koehler@Gentiva.com


Sacrament of Baptism  

Please call the rectory after your baby’s birth to prepare for this initial Sacrament of spiritual life. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation (Penance) 

Confessions are available on Saturdays 3:00 to 3:30 p.m. or by appointment. 

Sacrament of Matrimony  
Please call the rectory at least six months prior to the date of your wedding. 

Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick (and Communion Calls) 

Please notify us if anyone is ill, in the hospital or at home and unable to get to church, especially those who are 
homebound and may wish to receive Holy Communion at home.  

THIS WEEKEND’S GOSPEL 
Luke 16:1-13 or 16:10-13 

“For the children of this world are more prudent in dealing with their own generation than are the  

children of the light.” 

 Crafty steward, 

you cut their debt and wheedled your way 

into every debtors’ house. 

Christ  what do you want us 

to learn from this? 

Would you have us be as sly as foxes? shrewd as lawyers? and be as sharp as two-edged swords, so we can  

wheedle our way into your heavenly mansions above? 

Alright, Lord, then make us cunning in everything that you send us to. Let us find you and keep you, watching the 
road behind us. Let us count no cost too high, no road too rough.  

You are our home. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fuel oil, heating & plumbing service 
Installation of sewer and water lines 

Home of the 5-cent-per-gallon discount 

25 Montcalm Ave, Blackstone, MA 
  

(508) 883-6010 
(800) 883-6010 

      MURRAY 
    MONUMENT & STONE 
               COMPANY 

 

A family-run business since 1874.  

We specialize in all types of memorials and 
memorial work, including monuments,  

markers, collumbariums, vases, vigil candles,  
cemetery lettering, cleaning, and repairs. 

9 Farm Street, Blackstone, MA 01504  
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